

DIVINE FACE NEWSLETTER

HONOR TO THE DIVINE FACE, IN YOU AND ME!

NEWSLETTER OF THE DIVINE FACE ORGANIZATION 2025

My beloved sisters and brothers in the Divine Face Organization, and our wonderful supporters, Happy Joyful Season celebrating our being members of Renewed and Elevated Humanity, Our Lord Jesus Christ. This is a Marvellous Favour given to us by The Unimaginable Love of God, Our Creator, Companion and Completer.

I believe I am inspired by The Holy Spirit to write this Newsletter today, the Feast of the Visitation of The Blessed Virgin Mother Mary to Elizabeth. A visit that manifested The Virgin Mary as God-made Means of Transport for His Aid, Our Lord Jesus Christ, to reach and help the needy Elizabeth. I have been proposing to write this Newsletter before but many challenges have kept me from doing so.

But this morning, as I remembered that today is The Visitation Feast, it came to my mind and the energy came to me to write and greet you who have all these years been imitating Our Blessed Virgin Mother Mary to bring God's Aid to the needy. Our Lord Jesus Christ, The Divine Face, has been using us to reach out to uncountable needy people. In the name of all of us whom you have been faithfully helping through the Divine Face Organization, I humbly say "Blessed are you among humans, and blessed are all your families. I say this very joyfully and sincerely by The Grace of The Holy Spirit Who enables you. ALLELUIA!

The survival that your loving support has been giving us here in Nigeria all these years and especially during the crucial time we have been in, especially since last year, is Divine Providence and shame to the devil. Blessed are you because God's Promise to you will be fulfilled.

Honestly, there is no telling what would have happened to the innumerable people here who benefit from your love if not for your faithful generosity. The projects of the Divine Face Mission are progressing well. The status of our Religious Community of Stewards of Divine Face Harmony is developing. We have been able to purchase some property in which we are building the Residence for them. Serious work is going on to secure the premises of the Residence and get the house ready for inspection. We have gone far in the process of getting the official Church approval with the help of our Bishop. Your wonderful assurance of backup support is one of the requirements. I truly appreciate your devout love.

Our schools are going well, though the cost of things have mostly more than doubled since last year. Consequently, the number of children in boarding has dropped considerably. More parents need help to educate their children. Our inability to increase salaries is affecting some teachers' dedication. Yet our trust in God is firm that He has got everything in His Hands. "Unless The Lord builds the house, in vain do its builders labour." Our Loving God will retain us, both the Divine Face Organization members and you our devoted supporters, as His privileged Instruments of Love in the lives of the very poor and needy.

Through the Intercession of Our Blessed Virgin Mother Mary, let us remain gratefully fervent in glorifying God for this Privilege. His Reward for us is certainly assured both on earth and gloriously in Heaven forever.

Here are some PROJECTS ACCOMPLISHED THIS PAST YEAR made effective by your wonderful generosity, apart from taking care of the very poor and needy:

- 1 Purchase of a school bus that served only about four months because of aged its condition and very bad roads.
- 2 Purchase of a replacement school bus for the students
- 3 Purchase of a vehicle to be used by the Stewards Community.
- 4 Purchase of two pieces of land needed by our Organization.
- 5 Renovation of the Stewards house and repair of buildings.

PROJECTS IN PROGRESS AND PROPOSED

- 1 Fencing the new pieces of land bought for the security of the habitation of the Stewards Community.
- 2 Furnishing the Stewards' Chapel and kitchen.
- 3 Seeking means to settle with owners of pieces of land diminishing the security and health of the children in our school.
- 4 Providing a more suitable Staff room for the teachers.

Please, keep the Light of your love from God shining bright! Remain ever abundantly blessed!

In the process of writing this Newsletter, I got a message from the Pope's Mission in the Vatican. The First American-born Pope Leo XIV called a special Audience on May 22 for the Pontifical Missions Society. The message said: "In his address, Pope Leo XIV urged us to 'give priority to visiting dioceses, parishes and communities, and in this way to help the faithful to recognize the fundamental importance of the missions.' We echo that call now: the mission of the Church is not something happening 'out there.' It's ours—yours—to embrace.

And as the Holy Father reminded us, our mission is both local and universal: 'In Christ we are one, a family of God, beyond the rich variety of our languages, cultures and experiences.' As we begin this new chapter under a missionary Pope, may we be united in prayer, generous in action, and joyful in proclaiming Christ to all peoples. Together, we continue the mission. Let us remain always united in prayer for God to glorified with our lives.

Very sincerely your brother in Our Lord Jesus Christ, The Divine Face,

Fr. Gerard Mary A. Anyanwu













THANK YOU FROM OUR BENEFICIARIES AND FROM OUR BISHOP! Our bishop has many projects for the diocese and does not have the facility to help us financially.

MASS REQUEST



Divine Face Organization P.O. Box 171343 Arlington, TX 76003-1343 divineface.wixsite.com/divineface

Divine Face Organization is registered as a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization

DONATION

